
NEWS FROM KNOCKHOLT PARISH COUNCIL

The first meeting of 2018 held on the 8th January was attended by eight Councillors, three Parishioners and the Clerk most of whom retained their overcoats throughout the proceedings!

The Clerk’s report advised us that the Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government had recently announced that town and parish councils would not be subject to referendum principles in respect of council tax for 2018/19. Referendums are all very well but the cost of one to a Parish Council would almost certainly be greater than any proposed increase in the Parish precept.

Letters of thanks had been received from various local charities that the Council had recently made donations.

Whilst no Council committees had held meetings in December there were a number of issues that needed to be progressed. The Amenities Committee was tasked with providing a specification for the proposed fencing of the un-hedged side of the Pound and the mowing and hedging specification for 2018/19 was reviewed and agreed. 

A request from the Knockholt Carnival Committee to lift the No Dogs rule on the recreation ground on 14th July - Carnival Day - was agreed. This will enable a dog display but was subject to the availability of poo-bags for all dog owners in attendance. Those who can’t wait for Carnival and like baking the Carnival Committee will be holding a Knockholt Bake-Off on 19th May.

Inconsiderate parking is an issue particularly at the School where some parents are parking on pavements which on some occasions forces children walking to school onto the road to pass the vehicles. Representations have also been received regarding the Pound Lane/Main Road junction. Enforcement in respect of parking is no longer a police matter and is now dealt with by local authorities. Whilst it is probably true to say we rarely see a police officer in Knockholt I doubt if anyone has ever seen a local authority traffic enforcement officer other than in a Sevenoaks car-park. Following a recent and reasonable successful initiative in Dunton Green it was agreed to place notices on illegally parked cars to encourage them to park elsewhere. We will have to see if this changes behaviour.

The Sports and Leisure committee are meeting later this month when we hope to have further details of the proposed cycle track for the extension land adjacent to the recreation ground.

The Village Centre refurbishment was discussed. Initially it will concentrate on the area previously occupied by the Village Club where the Rainbow Pre-School hope to move into later this year. 

There were three applications to fill the casual vacancy for a Parish Councillor and it was agreed that a selection committee would be formed to review the applications and make a recommendation to the full Council at next month’s meeting.

The Council meet again on Monday 5th February 2018 at 7.45pm in the Village Centre. All Parish Council meetings are open to the public and parishioners are welcome to raise issues at the beginning and at the end of the meeting.
This article represents the personal view of the author. To view the approved minutes please visit the Parish Council website, www.knockholtparish.co.uk .

Alan Hildrew


